
Pembroke Meadows Civic League 
General Membership Meeting 

October 18, 2018 
 

 
 Kate Nixon called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 
Carol Moore gave the Treasurer's Report as of 9/30/18 as follows: 
 

 Business Money Market            $65,397.80 
 Civic League Checking                  3,198.80 
 Total Cash and Bank Accounts $68,596.60 
 Liabilities            00.00 
 Overall Total                             $68,596.60 

 
Carol noted that there is now less money because the pool received $12,000 for 
capital expenditures. 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 

 After the Halloween Walk on Saturday, October 27th, the pool will sponsor a 
Chili Cook-Off and silent auction as a fundraising event for upcoming 
expenses.  It will begin at 4 pm at the pool.  Karen Roy gave the following 
information:  Chili Registration - $20.00, Chili Tasting - $5.00  There will be 
soda and beer for sale and a pool membership will be raffled off.  There will 
also be art work, gift certificates and family swim team packets. 
They will be advertising on social media.  Any white elephant donations are 
welcomed.  Also, volunteers are needed as corner guards for the Halloween 
Walk and to help at the park. 

 Next month, the Wine, Cheese and Beer event is coming up at the Ferry 
Plantation House.  Elections will be held. 

 Anyone interested in running for the Civic League Board, please let one of 
the Board members know so we can put your name in the newsletter.  The 
new Board starts in January.  Susan Frohwitter's husband will be the First 
Vice President.  The Board meeting is held on the first Monday of the month 
and the Civic League Meeting is on the third Thursday. 

 
Information: 
 

 There is now a locked mailbox at the pool instead of a post office box. 
 The Civic League will be putting $35,000 from the money market account 

into a one year Certificate of Deposit that will earn 2%.  We are only tying up 
the money for one year in case a large project comes up. 
 

Garden Club Report: 
 

 We continue to look for someone to perform weeding and landscaping 
services for the median and to contact us with proposals.  Jeanette 
Willenbrink has spoken with a landscaper and will see what he suggests as 



he seems very knowledgeable and cautious about using appropriate 
materials. 

 Christmas wreaths are ordered and Michelle will do the gazebo again this 
year.  We need a volunteer to hang wreaths on the wall and remove them in 
January. 

 
Discussion: 
 

 We asked members for topics of interest for speakers for forthcoming Civic 
League meetings.   A suggestion was to have the person regarding recycling 
come again.  Kate will contact them and try to schedule this for March. 

 In January, an Emergency Services Department speaker will be here. 
 Jeanette spoke with the Virginia Beach City arborist and she is willing to 

come speak at a meeting. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
  
 


